Moore, Tania

From: Fikes, Cathy

Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 8:33 AM
To: Agenda Alerts

Subject: FW: Vacancy on the Council

----- Original Message-----

From: ROBIN SILVER <hbsurfnut@aol.com>
Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 7:36 AM

To: CITY COUNCIL <city.council@surfcity-hb.org>
Subject: Fwd: Vacancy on the Council

>

> Dear Council Members,

>

> | realize that this group has a very important decision to make concerning your interim appointed Council Member
opening. As a tax paying citizen and resident of Huntington Beach, | am asking that you Honor the Vote of the citizens of
this great city. Gracey Van Der Mark would have been on the Council if Mr. Ortiz did not get the spot. Since his
resignation, it is only right that our voices be heard and Gracey is the logical appointee. Gracey Van Der Mark is someone
that cares about her community and has proven time and again how passionate she is about the future of Surf City.
Gracey knows the many intricacies needed to help keep our board focused on decisions that will help our entire
community.

>

> Your work is greatly appreciated, and | know each of you take your positions very seriously. As public servants to this
incredible city, | would ask that you Honor the Vote and appoint Gracey Van Der Mark.

>

> As you begin deliberating about candidates who might fill your appointed interim position, | strongly encourage you to
consider Gracey Van Der Mark as a highly qualified candidate. In my opinion, and the opinion of many in Huntington
Beach, she would be an outstanding City Council member who would work passionately to ensure Huntington Beach
continues to be an outstanding place to live.

>

> Thank you for your consideration.

>

> Sincerely,

>

>

> Robin Silver

>



Moore, Tania

From: Fikes, Cathy

Sent: Friday, June 11,2021 8:33 AM

To: Agenda Alerts

Subject: EW: Honor the vote appoint Gracey Van Der Mark to fill the vacant !

----- Original Message-—--

From: Signe Howes <showes15@hotmail.com>

Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 7:48 AM

To: CITY COUNCIL <city.council@surfcity-hb.org>

Subject: Honor the vote appoint Gracey Van Der Mark to fill the vacant !

Sent from my iPhone



Moore, Tania

From: Fikes, Cathy

Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 8:34 AM
To: Agenda Alerts

Subject: FW: Council seat

----- Original Message-----

From: Michaela Rutherford <mishastarhb@yahoo.com>
Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 8:06 AM

To: CITY COUNCIL <city.council@surfcity—hb.org>
Subject: Council seat

| believe the seat on the city council shall be filled by the candidate with the next highest amount of votes which is
Gracey Van Der Mark. It is the only way to honor the democratic process of elections by the residents of Huntington

Beach.

Thank you,
Michaela Rutherford

Sent from my iPhone



Moore, Tania

From: Fikes, Cathy

Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 8:49 AM
To: Agenda Alerts

Subject: , FW: Honor your vote

From: Roger Oschman <rogerreol@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 8:41 AM

To: CITY COUNCIL <city.council@surfcity-hb.org>
Subject: Honor your vote



Moore, Tania

From: Fikes, Cathy

Sent: Friday, June 11,2021 9:44 AM

To: Agenda Alerts

Subject: FW: | join my support for Gracey Van Der Mark

————— Original Message-----

From: Steve <sdoucette0007 @gmail.com>

Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 9:43 AM

To: CITY COUNCIL <city.council@surfcity—hb.org>
Subject: | join my support for Gracey Van Der Mark

Sent from my iPhone



Moore, Tania

From: Fikes, Cathy

Sent: Friday, June 11,2021 10:13 AM
To: Agenda Alerts

Subject: FW: Grace Vandermart

————— Original Message-----

From: Bob Stover <inspbob@gmail.com>

Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 10:00 AM

To: CITY COUNCIL <city.council@surfcity-hb.org>
Subject: Grace Vandermart

LOGICAL APPOINTEE



Moore, Tania

From: Amy MaclLean <amymac1008@gmai|.com>
Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 10:43 AM

To: supplementalcomm@sun‘city—hb.org
Subject: City Council Replacement

Now that Tito Ortiz has resigned from his position, I hope that you will carefully review those candidates being
considered as his replacement.

I am aware of a large email campaign in support of Gracey Vandermark. In light of many posts made by her in
the past as well as videos, I hope you reject her out right. Many of her supporters will deny she made the posts,
but I and many others saw them posted in real time. The one that stands out in my mind the most is the picture
she posted on Donald Trump's 100th day in office. It was a picture of her son wearing a gas mask posing with
Kyle Chapman, AKA Based Stickman, He is a violent white nationalist who has been on FBI watchlists. Over
the past year, our city has become a laughing stock across the country because of the behavior of a loud
minority. Do we want to give more fodder to the media by appointing someone who associates with Proud

Boys to our city council? Wasn't the Tito debacle enough?

Of those candidates remaining, I feel Oscar Rodriguez would be the best choice. I first heard of him through his
outreach work with underserved communities. This is the type of picture we should be portraying to the
citizens of Huntington Beach and the rest of the country.

Thank you for taking the time to read my thoughts on this matter.

Sincerely,
Amy MacLean



Moore, Tania

From: Christopher Graycen <cjgraycen@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, June 11,2021 10:55 AM

To: supp1ementaicomm@surfcity—hb.org

Subject: City Council Vacancy

Honorable Huntington Beach City Council,

| humbly reach out to speak in support of appointing Oscar Rodriguez to the vacancy on the City Council. Oscar is a
dedicated community member, a respected servant-leader, and outstanding human being. He brings a wealth of
knowledge of the community and those who struggle to be heard. He would serve the Council with distinction and
honor.

| do not have the privilege of living in HB but my best friends do, so I am in Huntington Beach quite frequently and spend
a considerable amount of my money there. As a regular visitor to HB, Oscar Rodriguez always makes me feel welcome
and valued.

Thank you for your time and consideration. You can’t go wrong with appointing Oscar to the City Council.
Respectfully,

Christopher Graycen
OC resident



Moore, Tania

From: Thomas Jackson <twjackson29@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, June 11,2021 11:47 AM

To: supplementalcomm@sun‘city—hb.org
Subject: Support for Oscar

Hi

Just wanted to show my support for Oscar Rodriguez for HB City Council appointment.
Thank you for the consideration.

Thomas Jackson
Sent from my iPhone. Please excuse any typos or grammatical errors.



Moore, Tania

From: Steven C Shepherd Architect <steve@shepherdarchitects.com>
Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 12:16 PM

To: supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org

Subject: City Council Appointment - Mr. Oscar Rodriguez please!

Hello City Council —

The City of Huntington Beach Charter is quite clear about the city council having sole authority for
appointing the replacement for any city council member unable or unwilling to serve the entirety of a
full standard term. This is your decision and your decision alone.

As an informed resident, | was aware of this provision in our city charter and suggested to everyonée
who would listen to simply relax and let our remaining council members make their selection.
Unfortunately, like so many things in Huntington Beach, the loudest and angriest voice couldn’t help
themselves, and started “demanding” a specific selection less than 24 hours after Mr. Ortiz
announced his resignation.

I've never been fond of “loud and angry.” Being loudest doesn’t make you right and being angry is
destructive and wasteful.

As we go forward as a community, | believe the residents of Huntington Beach deserve better than
loud and angry.

| believe we need a constructive voice, a voice of a community advocate and a voice of that will
participate as a constructive partner in moving our city forward.

While | originally felt it better to simply standby and allow our city council to make their appointment
without outside influence, it is clear influence has already been applied. Due to this environment, | no
longer feel that | can merely stand by.

| would support the appointment of Mr. Oscar Rodriguez for Huntington Beach City Council.

Thank you,

Steve Shepherd
Huntington Beach, CA 92646



Moore, Tania

From: Henry Pham <hpham72@gmail.com>

Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 12:37 PM

To: supplementa1comm@surfcity-hb.org

Subject: Please nominate Oscar Rodriguez for HB City Council

I am a resident of the Circle View neighborhood and voice support for Oscar Rodriguez for HB City Council.

Thank you.
Hoang "Henry" Pham



Moore, Tania

From: Fikes, Cathy

Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 1:11 PM
To: Agenda Alerts

Subject: FW: Vacant city council seat

----- Original Message-----

From: Jeff Thomas <jthomas@inmotionoc.com>
Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 10:37 AM

To: CITY COUNCIL <city.council@surfcity-hb.org:-
Subject: Vacant city council seat

| am a local resident of Huntington Beach and | was unable to attend last night's meeting. | would like to voice my
opinion as a resident of HB that the runner up Gracey van Der Mark has my support and the support of many other
locals and would be best fitted to fill Tito Ortiz's seat.

Respectfully,

Jeff Thomas



Moore, Tania

From: Fikes, Cathy

Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 1:12 PM
To: Agenda Alerts

Subject: FW: HONOR THE VOTE!

From: prgjeg83@verizon.net <prgjeg83@verizon.net>
Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 11:32 AM

To: CITY COUNCIL <city.council@surfcity-hb.org>
Subject: HONOR THE VOTE!

Dear City Council Members,

Due to the sudden resignation of council member Tito Ortiz, | firmly believe this open seat appointment firmly belongs
to the 1%t runner-up in the election, Gracey Van Der Mark. She earned 23,365 votes from the citizens of Huntington
Beach. Gracey earned her votes the old fashion way....by walking miles and miles, knocking on doors, and personally
speaking to the citizens.

| respectfully request that you honor the vote of the citizens of Huntington Beach and nominate Gracey Van Der Mark

to fill this vacant City Council seat.

Thank you,
Julie Guite



Moore, Tania

From: Fikes, Cathy

Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 1:12 PM

To: Agenda Alerts

Subject: FW: NO TO GRACYDon't Honor the Votel!lll

————— Original Message--—--

From: Steven Slack <saslacker@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 12:09 PM

To: CITY COUNCIL <city.council@surfcity-hb.org>
Subject: NO TO GRACYDon’t Honor the Vote!!!!

Dear City Council,

| believe that the good citizens of HB should be granted a chance to vote again for Tito’s vacant spot. It should not just
go to the runner up. Runnerup is not what the majority of people voted for. She got the votes she did because people
didn’t want Tito. It did not mean they wanted Gracy Miss The Mark. Let new candidates rise up and let’s have another
voting session. Do the right thing please. NOTO GRACY!!!



Moore, Tania

From: Fikes, Cathy

Sent: Friday, June 11,2021 1:14 PM
To: Agenda Alerts

Subject: FW: Gracey Vsn Der Mark

From: Greg and Rebecca Pilette <hbpilette@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 12:30 PM

To: CITY COUNCIL <city.council@surfcity-hb.org>
Subject: Fwd: Gracey Vsn Der Mark

---------- Forwarded message ---------

From: Greg and Rebecca Pilette <hbpilette@gmail.com>
Date: Tue, Jun 8, 2021 at 10:55 AM

Subject: Gracey Vsn Der Mark

To: <City.Council@surfcity-hb.com>

Dear HB City Council Members,

Do the right thing and respect the wishes of the voters who put you where you are!! Honor the vote and place
Gracey Van Der Mark in the vacated chair! Appointment is not an option!!!

Regards,

Rebecca Pilette

HB Resident and Downtown Business Owner



Moore, Tania

From: Fikes, Cathy

Sent: Friday, June 11,2021 1:15 PM
To: Agenda Alerts

Subject: FW: Gracey Van Der Mark

From: Greg and Rebecca Pilette <hbpilette@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 12:41 PM

To: CITY COUNCIL <city.council@surfcity-hb.org>
Subject: Gracey Van Der Mark

Dear City Council Members,

Please do the right thing by respecting the voters and place Gracey Van Der Mark in the vacated City Council
seat. This is America, and the voters have made their choices which is the reason you are in your positions.
Appointment is not how it's done and should not be a consideration. HONOR THE VOTE! Gracey Van Der
Mark is next in line and we look forward to having her on the HB City Council.

Regards,

Rebecca Pilette

Resident and Downtown HB Business Owner



Moore, Tania

From: Jesse Dahl <jessetdahl@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, June 11,2021 2:15 PM

To: supplementalcomm@sun‘city—hb.org
Subject: yes to Oscar, no to bigots

Hello City Council,

Having grown up in Huntington Beach, and living here for most of my life, I'm well aware of the historical
reputation this city has for being a skinhead haven. We need to put that stain behind us by rejecting people who
even meddle a little bit in that world.

With that said, I would like to recommend that you appoint Oscar Rodriguez to city council, someone who has
done good work for the community and schools, instead of a bigot who makes thinly veiled racist comments,
instead of someone who gets friendly with Proud boys and other related hate groups.

The last thing Huntington Beach needs is to be known as a city cozy to bigots, nutjobs and quacks. Do you want
people to visit Huntington Beach? Or do you want them to avoid it because it's starting to turn into a nutj ob/nazi
cultural gathering point?

Your choice.
Thanks,

-Jesse Dahl
lifelong resident



Moore, Tania

From: Fikes, Cathy

Sent: Friday, June 11,2021 3:23 PM

To: Agenda Alerts

Subject: FW: Gracey Van Der Mark for City Council Vacancy

From: Sharon Larson <sharon.l.larson@gmail.com>

Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 1:55 PM

To: CITY COUNCIL <city.council@surfcity-hb.org>

Subject: Re: Gracey Van Der Mark for City Council Vacancy

I sent this email on June 2 and I was told that the filling of the vacancy in city council will be done t in the
future. I still recommend that Gracey Van Der Mark be appointed to fill the vacancy.

On Wed, Jun 2, 2021 at 1:22 PM Sharon Larson <sharon.].larson@gmail.com> wrote:

I have been a resident of Huntington Beach for over 50 years and recommend that Gracey Van Der Mark be
appointed to fill the vacancy in City Council.

Sharon Larson
Cell Phone (714) 473-4560

Sharon Larson
Cell Phone (714) 473-4560



Moore, Tania

From: Fikes, Cathy

Sent: Friday, June 11,2021 3:25 PM
To: Agenda Alerts

Subject: FW: Gracey Vsn Der Mark

From: Greg and Rebecca Pilette <hbpilette@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 2:37 PM

To: CITY COUNCIL <city.council@surfcity—hb.org>
Subject: Fwd: Gracey Vsn Der Mark

---------- Forwarded message ----==---

From: Greg and Rebecca Pilette <hbpilette@gmail.com>
Date: Tue, Jun 8, 2021 at 10:55 AM

Subject: Gracey Vsn Der Mark

To: <Citv.Council@surfcity—hb.olg>

Dear HB City Council Members,

Do the right thing and respect the wishes of the voters who put you where you are!! Honor the vote and place
Gracey Van Der Mark in the vacated chair! Appointment is not an option!!!

Regards,

Rebecca Pilette

HB Resident and Downtown Business Owner



Moore, Tania

From: Fikes, Cathy

Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 3:26 PM
To: Agenda Alerts

Subject: FW: City Council Vacancy

From: D DAVENPORT <highc32 @verizon.net>
Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 3:13 PM

To: CITY COUNCIL <city.council@surfcity-hb.org>
Subject: City Council Vacancy

Speaking as a forty year resident of Huntington Beach | do recall times in which the City Council has had to fill
a vacancy on the council, and | do not recall any time in which they did not select the next highest vote
counted candidate. Even though that person was not the one | voted for, it was the one that the voters had
voted for. To select anyone other than the next highest vote gather would be to deny the voters of their
choice. Do the right thing and appoint Gracie.

Dennis Davenport



Moore, Tania

From: Fikes, Cathy

Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 5:26 PM
To: Agenda Alerts

Subject: FW: No way Gracey

----- Original Message-----

From: Cindy Callas <cindycallas@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 5:02 PM

To: CITY COUNCIL <city.council@surfcity-hb.org>
Subject: No way Gracey

We just got rid of a lunatic Trumpster, conspiracy theorist unprofessional loser. We don’t need another one!
Oscar all the way! Bring back decorum, for Pete’s sake!

Cindy Callas
Huntington Beach

Sent from my iPhone



Moore, Tania

From: Fikes, Cathy

Sent: Friday, June 11,2021 5:26 PM
To: Agenda Alerts

Subject: FW: HB City Council

Erom: robinitzler@aol.com <robinitzler@aol.com>
Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 4:56 PM

To: CITY COUNCIL <city.council@surfcity-hb.org>
Subject: HB City Council

Hello HB City Council,

Four people should not override the voice of thousands of residents of Huntington Beach.
The open city council seat (due to Mr. Ortiz's resignation) should go to GRACEY VAN DER
MARK as she received the second most votes in the last election!

Although I don't live in Huntington Beach, I visit often ... something I would reconsider if
the city council goes against the voice of the people.

Sincerely,

Robin Itzler



Moore, Tania

From: Fikes, Cathy

Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 6:29 PM

To: Agenda Alerts

Subject: EW: OSCAR RODRIGUEZ for New city council member

From: Monika Goodwin <monikagoodwin@verizon.net>

Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 6:11 PM

To: Kalmick, Dan <Dan.Kalmick@surfcity-hb.org>; Delgleize, Barbara <Barbara.Delgleize@surfcity-hb.org>; Peterson, Erik
<Erik.Peterson@surfcity-hb.org>; Carr, Kim <Kim.Carr@surfcity-hb.org>; Posey, Mike <Mike.Posey@surfcity-hb.org>;
Moser, Natalie <Natalie.Moser@surfcity-hb.org>

Cc: CITY COUNCIL <city.council@surfcity-hb.org>

Subject: OSCAR RODRIGUEZ for New city council member

Dear City Council members,

PLEASE PLEASE appoint Mr. Oscar Rodriguez for the open Huntington Beach City Council
member position. He is the best candidate as he is honorable and doing good works with Youth
Soccer League, Friday's food drive, HBPD Citizens Academy and League of Conservative Voters,
and probably more. He is the best fit for our City Council and | believe would fit and work perfectly

with all of you council members.

Whereas the other mentioned applicant, Gracey Van Der Mark is at hate rallies, has dangerous
harmful friends. She would be a terrible, dreadful, unacceptable, problematic, and damaging member
of the council. She is disgraceful, destructive, unsound, dishonorable and adverse to the excellent
standards that you all hold as sitting council members. She would be as bad and distressing a choice
as Ortiz, and even worse from my research. NO WAY TO GRACEY VAN DER MARK for new
council member!

Thank you for considering my family's and my choice of Oscar Rodriguez for new City Council
member.

Monika and Family Goodwin
Huntington Beach Citizen
monikagoodwin@verizon.net
714-593-8912




Moore, Tania

From: Fikes, Cathy

Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 6:30 PM
To: Agenda Alerts
Subject: FW: OSCAR RODRIGUEZ for New city council member

From: Monika Goodwin <monikagoodwin@verizon.net>

Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 6:16 PM

To: Kalmick, Dan <Dan.Kalmick@surfcity-hb.org>; Delgleize, Barbara <Barbara.Delgleize@surfcity-hb.org>; Peterson, Erik
<Erik.Peterson@surfcity-hb.org>; Carr, Kim <Kim.Carr@surfcity-hb.org>; Posey, Mike <Mike.Posey@surfcity-hb.org>;
Moser, Natalie <Natalie.Moser@surfcity-hb.org>

Cc: CITY COUNCIL <city.council@surfcity—hb.org>

Subject: OSCAR RODRIGUEZ for New city council member

Dear City Council members,

PLEASE appoint Mr. Oscar Rodriguez for the open City Council member position.
He is a honorable man and does good work.

NO WAY TO GRACEY VAN DER MARK for new council member! She goes to hate
rallies and has dangerous friends. She would be another disaster as council member.

thank you for consideration my choice Oscar Rodriguez for the new council member.

thank you,
Monika Goodwin and family

Huntington Beach citizens
714-593-8912



Moore, Tania

From: Fikes, Cathy

Sent: Friday, June 11,2021 7:18 PM
To: Agenda Alerts

Subject: FW: New HB city council member

————— Original Message-----

From: Hayley Buchanan <hayleyph288@icloud.com>
Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 6:34 PM

To: CITY COUNCIL <city.council@surfcity-hb.org>
Subject: New HB city council member

Hi city council,

| want to first, thank you, for all of the wonderful events you have held to promote diversity and inclusivity of our city.
Flying the pride flag at city hall and making sure these important issues are addressed in a responsible and respectful
way.

Second, | know there is going to be a new city council member. | ask that Graces Van Der Mark is not elected. Sheisa
threat to our city. She has been known to support white supremacy. That should not be accepted in our city,
whatsoever. | support Oscar Rodriguez, who stands for racial equality.

Thank you for all you do.

Sincerely,

Hayley Buchanan

HB Resident

Sent from my iPhone



Moore, Tania

From: Fikes, Cathy

Sent: Friday, June 11,2021 7:19 PM
To: Agenda Alerts

Subject: FW: Open council seat

From: Barbara Thacker <barbmthacker@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 6:59 PM

To: CITY COUNCIL <city.council@surfcity-hb.org>
Subject: Fwd: Open council seat

Please award the open Council seat to Gracey Van Der mark.

---------- Forwarded message ---------

From: Barbara Thacker <barbmthacker@gmail.com>
Date: Thu, Jun 10, 2021 at 4:32 PM

Subject: Open council seat

To: <City.Council@surfcity-hb.com>

Got the open city council seat:
Please honor the past November city council vote
And honor Gracey Van Der Mark, who received the second highest number of votes.
Barbara Thacker, 18690 Newland St., Hunt. Bch. 92646
714-269-7850



Moore, Tania

From: Kristine Kenyon <kristinekenyon@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, June 11,2021 8:52 PM

To: supp|ementaIcomm@surfcity—hb.org

Subject: replacement for Tito Ortiz

To whom it may concern:
I’m writing to ask you to please appoint Oscar Rodriguez to the city council replacing Tito Ortiz.

We need balance and competence, not another spotlight-seeking extremist. Huntington Beach deserves an excellent
public servant like Mr. Rodriguez on the city council.

Thank you for your attention to this request.

Sincerely,
Kristine Kenyon



Moore, Tania

From: Michael Riley <michaelparzival@icloud.com>
Sent: Sunday, June 13, 2021 5:52 PM

To: supplementalcomm@surfcity-hb.org
Subject: HB city council

ANYONE but Gracy Van Der Mark...
If you attempt to put another white supremacist on the council there will be hell to pay!i:::

Sent from my iPhone



Moore, Tania

From: Michael Parzival <roninparzival@yahoo.com>
Sent: Sunday, June 13, 2021 5:55 PM

To: supplementalcomm@surfcity—hb.org
Subject: HB city council

Do NOT attempt to put a white supremacist on council. Van Der Mark is a Nazi.
Rodriguez for council!!!

®.©



Moore, Tania

From: Michael Riley <michaelparzival@icloud.com>
Sent: Sunday, June 13,2021 5:56 PM

To: supplementa!comm@surfcity-hb.org
Subject: HB Council

Van Der Mark is a Nazi!!!
Rodriguez for city council.

Sent from my iPhone



Moore, Tania

From: My W <777mlw777@gmail.com>
Sent: Sunday, June 13, 2021 5:57 PM

To: supplementa|comm@surfcity—hb.org
Subject: City Council

No on Nazi Van Der Mark!!!

Rodriguez for CC!!!



Moore, Tania
From:

Sent:

To:

Subject:

No on Nazi Van Der Mark

Rodriguez for CC

.o

Michael W <roninvix@gmail.com>
Sunday, June 13, 2021 5:58 PM
supp|ementa1comm@surfcity—hb.org
HB CC



Moore, Tania

From: Fikes, Cathy

Sent: Monday, June 14, 2021 9:37 AM
To: Agenda Alerts

Subject: FW: Gracey VanDerMark

From: Lisa Arellano <lisaarellano@yahoo.com>
Sent: Friday, June 11,2021 9:34 PM

To: CITY COUNCIL <city.council@surfcity—hb.org>
Cc: Chi, Oliver <oliver.chi@surfcity-hb.org>
Subject: Gracey VanDerMark

To Whom it may concern,

| am one of the voters that voted for Gracey vanDerMark. | would appreciate it if you would honor my
vote and instate Ms. VanDerMark in Tito Ortiz's place. Thank you very much.

Sincerely,

Lisa Arellano



Moore, Tania

From: Fikes, Cathy

Sent: Monday, June 14, 2021 9:37 AM
To: Agenda Alerts

Subject: FW: Election for council vacancy

From: pcbaird <pcbaird @verizon.net>

Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 11:28 PM

To: CITY COUNCIL <city.council@surfcity-hb.org>
Subject: Election for council vacancy

With all due respect, why on earth are we spending money to have a special election for a council
vacancy? Did we not have an election recently with a fourth place runner up?
Paula Baird

Sent from my T-Mobile 4G LTE Device



Moore, Tania

From: Fikes, Cathy

Sent: Monday, June 14, 2021 9:38 AM

To: Agenda Alerts

Subject: FW: Update on HB City Council Appointee

From: James Michael Kelly <mikekelly621@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, June 11, 2021 7:47 PM

To: CITY COUNCIL <city.council@surfcity-hb.org>
Subject: Fwd: Update on HB City Council Appointee

Do we really want a neo Nazi enabler on our HB City Council?



Who would you rather see on City
Council?

Update on the appointment to replace Tito Ortiz on
Huntington Beach City Council.

At a special meeting held on Thursday, June 10,

The HB City Council agreed on the following timeline.

City Council Vacancy Application

The City of Huntington Beach is now accepting applications to fill 2 City Council vacancy that terms on December 20
apply, you must be a U.S. citizen, a Huntington Beach resident at the time of application and during the term, and 18
older.

The application deadline is June 18, 2021 at 5:00pm. To apply, fill out an online application at hitp://bit.ly/hbcitycount
prefer to complete a paper application, please visit the City Clerk's Office at 2000 Main Street, 2nd Floor, Huntington

92648.

Following the submittal of an application, the applicant must interview with the City Council at a future date and time
interview dates are scheduled for either June 25-27 or July 9-11, which will decided based on the volume of applicat
received by the June 18 deadline.

The City Council will consider both the applications and interviews to make a final decision, which will be considerec
Council Meeting in July 2021.

During the meeting many people spoke in person or ¢
Zoom to promote a candidate. There were two names
mentioned throughout: Oscar Rodriguez and Gracey
Der Mark.



Also during the meeting the court clerk, Robin, said hundreds of emails have been received and they \

published, so PLEASE keep sending them.

(Please note there was a mistake in last week's newsletter on Erik Peterson's email, it is corrected below.)

If you want Oscar Rodriguez appointed as the new HB City Council member, and/or you want to say h
TO GRACEY, email the city council, and if you have more to say, you can keep emailing until they apg
Barbara.Delgleize@surfcity-hb.org

Dan.Kalmick@surfcity-hb.org

Erik Peterson@surfcity-hb.org
Kim.Carr@surfCity-hb.org
Mike.Posey@surfcity-hb.org
Natalie.Moser@surfcity-hb.org
city.council@surfcity-HB.org.

In 2020 HB Huddle endorsed Oscar Rodriguez. We are endorsing him again in
Below are some photos of Oscar doing good work.)
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Meanwhile, the Huntington Harbor Republican Women are endorsing Gracey Van Der
(Please see below for photos of Gracey and email from the local Republican group.)
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Hi Friends,

0On Tuesday 6/1, Councilman Tito Ortiz resigned
from city councl, a decision that sent shock-waves
through the community. He slied the endless media
ailtacks that metastasized Into attacks on his
children.

Our city charter calls for the vacancy to be
“appointed by the current city council”. (Section
312(a) of the City Charter reads, "A vacancy in the
city Council or in any other office designated as
elective by this Charter, from whatever cause arising,
shall be filled by appointment by the City Council”
Since our current city council majority Is a cesspool
of speclal Interest hacks, this has opened the door
{or every speclal Interest and swamp creature 10
begin clawing at the doors to cily hall.

We firmly belleve that this appointment firmly

belongs to the 15! runner up In the election, Gracey
Van Der Mark, after eaming 23,365 yotes ..and she
did it the "old fashlon” way, walking miles and miles,
knocking on doors and earning those voltes. She
was not "bought and paid for" by special interests.

Gracey |s 8 HHRWF member for many years, and
hes been on the Executive Board as the Caring for
America Chairman.

Please joln us In supporting Gracey and sending an
emall to city council telling them to HONOR TH

This is the only praper solution for city council since
this appolntment will fill the entire term vacated by
Orliz (3-1/2 years) and clearly belongs to “The
People”, the voters of HB..not toa simple majority
of 4 council people controlled by special interests.
City Council may hold a special meeting on Thurs.,
6/10, to discuss the process for appointing a
replacement. There is ONLY ONE PROPER
SOLUTION: HONOR THE VOTE!l

Many of you who receive my recommended voler
picks each election voted for Gracey, like me.
PLEASE Joln me and send an emall 1o City Council
telling them to HONOR THE VOTE, but mare
importantly, HONOR YOUR VOTE!! We cannot
simply allow a corrupt city council majority to steal
this elected position and assign to another special

interest.

- ACTION: What you can do?

PLEASE SEND AN EMAILTO:

City.Council@surfeity-hb.org

in your email, tell the City Council to honor the
vote and nominate Gracey Van Der Mark to fill
the vacant City Council seat.

Please send emails and also talk to yo

In addition..

YOU CAN SPEAK AT THE REGULARLY SCHEDULED
COUNCIL MEETING:

Tuesday, June 15, 2021, 6:00 pm - speak In-person or call-

Invia Zoom

==-ALERT

Special Meeting Thursday, June 10th - YES,
6:00 pm TONIGHT |

PLEASE SHARE EMAIL WITH HB VOTERS !!

ur friends about emailing the City of HB, to suppo

home grown, valued member of the community, Oscar Rodriguez, our beloved city neec

help!



Things to do in June

TOMORROW, June 12, 5 PM PDT — 8 PM PDT
Bingo For Band-Aids

OC

WOUND WALK

The Lambert's are hosting this event in an effort to raise money and awareness in our H
community supporting Wound walk OC, by continuing to provide essential mobile wour
care clinics to our unhoused neighbors with compassion, dignity and respect. All
proceeds raised during this event will be be donated directly to Wound walk OC, Two
sessions of Bingo ($5 and $10 cards), 45 min each session with silent auctions, prizes
and food/ beverages will be available. Looking forward to meeting everyone and giving
pack to the community while enjoying a night of clean fun and games.

update. Ages 14 and up.

Free - Lutheran Church of the Resurrection, 9812 Hamilton Ave, Huntington Beach,
(we will be taking temps. and sitting outside so bring a

coat).

Thursday, June 17th, 6:00 PM - 7:00 PM (Zoom)



Y LImnd el Cropmarm oV

Southwest Town Hall
with Stacey Abrams

It's time for Hot Call Summer!

There is an all-out assault on our freedom to vote. In 2021 alone, more than 400 anti-voter bills have been
introduced in state legislatures, and 22 anti-voter bills in 14 states have been signed into law, setting a new
record—all part of a coordinated, nationwide effort to silence voters of color who turned out in historic numbers
2020.

As temperatures rise this summer, we are turning up the heat and calling our Senators to demand that they pa
the For the People Act as it heads to a vote this month. This bill would block efforts to suppress the right to vot
and protect the freedom to vote for every eligible American. Fair Fight Action is inviting folks in Arizona, Nevad
and other states in the Southwest and West to attend a virtual Town Hall with community members and electe
officials to discuss the current attacks on voting rights and how you help protect our freedom to vote.

Please join Stacey Abrams and special guests, including Secretary of State Katie Hobbs of Arizona and Speal
Jason Frierson of Nevada, on June 17 at 9 PM ET/ 6 PM MST/ 8 PM PDT to learn more about how you can g
involved and start calling your Senators!

Click here for link

Saturday, June 19, 10:00 AM -12:00 PM Zoom
HB Huddle Main Meeting
Know Peace - Know Justice



I

Dave Min Harley Rouda
Senator CA 37 Candidate CA CD 48
//"““*‘—ﬂ-\\“

Pete Hardin Candidate for
Candidate for OC DA OC Sherriff

Please join HB Huddle and our amazing guests as we discus:
the gun epidemic and the broken criminal justice system.
Dave Min, was elected to the California Senate and hit the
ground running.

He is tirelessly working for sensible gun legislation.

Harley Rouda was elected to congress in 2018 and was the
most productive freshman member of congress ever!
Unfortunately due to the Pandemic we lost his seat in 2020 t
the deplorable Michelle Steel.

With your help we are taking it back in 2022.

Pete Hardin is running to replace the corrupt and inept OC
District Attorney Todd Spitzer. Pete is the real deal, he wants

8



to repair the damage decades of bad policy and lawlessness
have brought to the OC DA Dept.

Pete will need a Sheriff to help him and our current Sherriff
Don Barnes is as corrupt and inept as Todd Spitzer!

But who?

Join us to find out more!

Click here for Zoom link

Saturday, June 19, 2:00-5:00 PM



SUPERVISOR

774 Doug Chaffee
L COUNTY OF ORANGE,
SUPERVISORIAL DISTRICT 4

¥ Vice Chair Chaffee is hosting Juneteenth community event. Juneteenth is
the oldest nationally celebrated commemoration of the ending of slavery
ir, the United States and traditionally celebrated amongst the African

American community. | g!
Saturday, June 19 |
2pm-5pm 4

; . !

Andaheim Community Center Park &

250 E Center St g

Anaheim, CA 92805 o

Sunday, June 20, 5:30 PM
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SUNDAY, JUNE 20 | 5:30 PM
AT THE MESS HALL MARKET | TUSTIN

‘

will support OCJC
refugees and asylu

A PROGRAM OF THE ORANGE COUNTY JEWISH COALITION FOR REFUGEES‘
OCJCR is a tiscally sponsored project f OneDC, a 501(c)(3)

Visit us at OCJCR.org

url.com/GoodlLieOCJCR

David, Co B'noi Isroel, Cong. B'nai Tzedok,

ates, NC

Eme!, Temple Bet om, Jawish Cellaborative o oc, U

Sunday, June 20, at 5:30pm
Mess Hall Market, 1705 Flight Way, Barranca & Red Hill
just west of Tustin District

This heartfelt account of children fleeing civil war in southern Sudan and

arriving as displaced adults in America is raised shoulder high by a cast mé
of whom have first-hand experience of the tribulations of the so-called “Los
Boys.” This is powerful stuff, with affecting cinematography by Ronald Plar
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to emphasize both the vulnerability and resilience of these orphans, cast adri
amid landscapes of imposing beauty and danger with South Africa doubling
for Sudan.” The Guardian

This event is sponsored by the Orange County Jewish Coalition for Refugees
(OCJCR). The OCJCR brings together OC congregations including Temple

Bat Yam, University Synagogue, Congregation B'nai Israel, and Shir HaMa'alo
in partnership with the ADL and the Hebrew Immigrant Aid Society, assisting
those fleeing persecution since 1881, to raise awareness of the global refuge

crisis, to do deeds of giving, and to volunteer in support of refugees.

Register at tinyurl.com/GoodLieOCJCR

June 19-27

Literacy Velunteers-HBPL

QAKRUREAD

K Walk/Run

— “? '\l
.H"."E‘\ X"ﬁ- Kids li ;‘in Run

2021 Virtual 5Kl

Greetings from Oak View Literacy!

We are holding a virtual 5K. Walk/Run/Cycle/Skate,
whatever! Or simply stay home and read and support
literacy!

Yes, this is a virtual fundraising event to support your
favorite adult literacy program. J How will it work? Se
details down below and pass them on to your friends
and family.

Literacy Volunteers—HBPL is having our first virtual 5Kl This year, Walk, Run, READ.

12



be taking place virtually over the course of a week, as we honor the social distancing
restrictions. Shake off your 2020-21 sweats, grab a few friends, family, and pets, and get
outside. Walk, run, skate, cycle, stroll—choose your fun to enjoy the sunshine while
supporting a worthwhile cause. Not feeling the walk? The “READ” is for you! That works

too!

Why support Literacy Volunteers? With staff and tutoring at Central & Oak View branch,
tutors help other adults develop the necessary skills to improve their lives and their

community. Volunteers and adult learners come from diverse backgrounds in nationality
education, and life experiences. With your support and contribution, learners are able to
improve employment opportunities, help their children with their homework, earn a high

school diploma, attain US citizenship, manage their healthcare, and so much more!

For more information about Literacy Volunteers or to register, go to Literacy’s Walk-Run-

Read site today. Adults are $25; kids $10. Teams are encouraged—even if everyone
doesn’t walk together, or live near each other, you can create a {virtual} team! There wil
be individual and team awards for people and pets alike. Best costumes! Most distance

covered! Books/pages read! More!
Questions? Call the literacy office at Central, 714.375.56102 or Oak View Branch,
714.375.5104. By participating in our virtual event, you are making a lasting impact on tl

lives of others. We cannot thank you enough.

We look forward to seeing you outside!
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REFORT CARD

MICHELLE STEEL
Does not vote with "We The People”

For U first few manths, Rep. Steel has voted “80* on almost every

single vole presented te her. She jnigsed hor second vile by catching
Corpnavirus, The biflls she voled against were all widely supported {excepl

one) by more thin S0% of the Asnerican peaple, Infact, mostof the résolutions
jrad trpad biparisan suppart flom Republicans, Democrats and Independents,
Sowho does she vote for?

Why won't sha fignt for you? For tha American people? For her voters?

FOR THE PEOPLE ACT : HR1

VOTING RIGHTS, ETHICS,
AND LM EOAPIRATE MONLY
N PDAITICS

VOTED AGMNST $1,400 INDIVIDUAL

STIMULUS PAYMENTS EQUALITY AGT - HR &

voTED AGAINST GCHOOLS GETTING
FUNDING 1O HEOPEN

ENSURING EQUAL
MGHTS TCR L L6ET]
COMMUNITY

voTED AGAINST SMALL BUSINESSES

VIDLENCE AOAINST WOMEN ACT - HR 1820

voTCe AGAINST POLICE, FIRE AND

CITY-FUNDED SERVICES PRDTECTWOMEN FROM
DOMESTIC RBUSE,

voTED AGAINST EXTENDING gﬁf}mﬂ

UNEMPLOYMENT AND EVICTION

RELIEF BIPARTISAN BACKGROUND CHECKS - HR B

:gzzli\“?;!mﬂs'f COVID TESTING AND : AACKERDUND EHECK
REQUIRED FOR REARK
TRANSSERS

#ichelle Stael doesn't think for harself. She deean't vole for

hersell. She eertainly desan't valis for you. She follows - -.
orders, She has voted 100% with her party, rogardiess of

what her constituents want or need...

IN 2022, TELL MICHELLE STEEL “NOI” TO ANOTHER TERM

il for by Raad Pobiies O, LA 11 CRNALSS (wuw ealpodinosn one L N Authend by any asdibiee of candilate comentes

Please help us get the word out: Michelle Steel gets an “F” for her time in off
representing CA48. Real Politics OC has prepared a report card for Michelle St
We have several ways you can help us to get the Report Card Flyers out. You ¢
drop them off at homes in neighborhoods or you can mail them (addresses

provided). You can also help by donating to cover printing and postage costs.
Click here to volunteer/donate

Please donate to this great program provided by Oscar Rodriguez.

14



DAK VIEW COMUNIDAD

COMMUNITY FOOD DISTRIBUTION & DIAPERS
DESPENSA DE COMIDA Y PANALES

EVERY FRIDAY 11AM - 12:30PM
17331 KOLEDD LW, HUNTINGTON BEACH

#*MUST WEAR A FACE MASK**

11 pou weieh Lo donate lems, you Gan drop off stariing o 10:30Em
s¥oanned Fond, dishes, clothing and
small howusahold itemns in good condition™*

Teurt Lawra for more Information! TI-204-3706
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JUIENNE
LIPMAN

The Great Reopening

F *”'5 ‘)

WILL RETURN

PLEASE
GET ME OUT
(OF THE HOUSE

15 EVERYONE
VMHMED?

WHEN MY KIDS
SCHOOL

AREYOU
WITH MY
PAYING FOR PANDEMIC

CH“.UCMF." PUPPY

WHEN MY WEARING
BOSSDOES 5 pays SWEATPANTS
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T
P

) City Manager’s Report

CITY OF HUNTINGTON BEACH, CA
May 28, 2021

Last Calll Deadline Today for HB Non—Profits to Apply for

COVID-19 Micro Grants

City of Huntington Beach f§¢‘ “ \ v
COVID-19 MICRO [ K‘.-f W3
GRANTS FOR Lo
HB NON-PROFITS LARY

Application Period: | / =
May 24 at 8 am. to | ¢
May 28 at 5 p.m. | k B
— i | 2
P

10 LEARN MORE, VISIT HBREADY. COM/BIZ-GRANTS

The application period closes today, Friday, May 28 at 5 p.m. for the City's COVI D-19 Micro-Grant
Program for non-profit businesses in HB.

Eligible non-profits can apply for $10K grants that can be used towards rent, utilities, and COVID-
related personal protective equipment. All applicants must meet the eligibility requirements that

are listed on www.hbready.com/biz-grants.

For guestions, please email us at bizgrants@surfcity-hb.org or call the National Development
Council (NDC) at (714) 374-5329. The NDCis partnering with the City to administer this grant.

Reminder: City Council meetings will move to the
1st and 3rd Tuesdays, starting June 1. (More on page 3)

Want to know what's going on with the City Of HB? Read the HB City Ma
Report.

Click here for report
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In the News this Week

Feds Indict OC Residents Alan Hostetter and Russe
Taylor for Conspiring in Capitol Riot

Click here for story

Developer officially cancels Keystone XL pipeline
project blocked by Biden

Click here for story

Biden sells G-7 on global tax, but U.S. Congress is
hurdle

Click here for story

Independent Watchdog Launches Inquiry into Trun
Era Seizure of Lawmakers’ Data

Click here for story
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Click here for OC COVID 19 updates

‘'m an Epidemiologist, and This Is What You Need
Know About the COVID-19 Delta Variant’

Click here for story

More COVID deaths already reported in 2021 than i
of 2020

Click here for story

To Fix America's Broken Health Care System, We
Rethink Who Counts as an Expert

Click here for story

We still don’t know the origins of the coronavirus.
are 4 scenarios.

Click here for story
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How safe are the products you use?

The site EPA.qov safer choices
helps you find non toxic
environmentally friendly
products. The nonprofit |

Environmental Working Group at
ewg.org rates the toxicity levels
of a wide variety of Personal
Care, Cleaning and Food
products. These are hoth great
sites for those concerned about
the effects of chemicals on their
health and the environment.

Take Time To Be Thankful. HB Huddle Is Thankful For
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This email was sent to mikekelly621@gmail.com
why did | get this? unsubscribe from this list update subscription preferences
HB Huddle - 6600 Warner Ave. #94 - Huntington Beach, CA 92647 - USA
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Moore, Tania

#

From: Frakes, Sandie

Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 9:54 AM
To: Agenda Alerts

Subject: FW: Filling the Vacant Council Seat

----- Original Message---—-

From: Bill Larkin <wslarkin@yahoo.com>

Sent: Saturday, June 12, 2021 10:44 AM

To: CITY COUNCIL <city.council@surfcity-hb.org>; Delgleize, Barbara <Barbara.Delgleize @surfcity-hb.org>; Peterson, Erik
<Erik.Peterson@surfcity-hb.org>; Carr, Kim <Kim.Carr@surfcity-hb.org>; Posey, Mike <Mike.Posey@surfcity-hb.org>;
Kalmick, Dan <Dan.Kalmick@surfcity-hb.org>; Moser, Natalie <Natalie.Moser@surfcity-hb.org>

Cc: Chi, Oliver <oliver.chi@surfcity-hb.org>; Fikes, Cathy <CFikes@surfcity-hb.org>

Subject: Re: Filling the Vacant Council Seat

LoL...

Not sure what I'd be getting into, but you just may get it...

All kidding aside, anything | can do on or off the council, I'm always happy to help.

One of the most valuable and rewarding life lessons I've learned, is the value of looking through different windows.
There is never just one view as the value of different perspectives is how we learn.

All the best and never hesitate to give a shout. | like solving problems, being additive to the process and the community.
In the meantime, Happy Fathers Day, best wishes to your husband and hoping he’s back to 100%!!

Cheers, Bill

Sent from my iPhone

>0nJun 10, 2021, at 4:49 PM, Bill Larkin <wslarkin@yahoo.com> wrote:

>

>

>> Honorable Commissioners.

>>

>> For the sake of peace and unity, please don’t drag the city through a process that will no doubt be controversial and
decisive.

>>

>> We had a recent election abs we should honor those results by placing Gracey Van Der Mark into the vacant City
Council seat.

>>

>> | understand her politics may not align with some, but differing views and opinions represent a healthy council and
are reflective of our city.

>>



>> We need to find better ways to come together as a city and don’t need more controversy.
>>

>> So please, for the sake of unity, honor the vote.

>>

>> And if for some reason you can’t find your way to place Gracey into the vacant seat, feel free to pick me... ©
>>

>> All the best, Bill Larkin

>

> Your Friendly Neighborhood Harbour Commissioner... &

>>

>> Sent from my iPhone



Moore, Tania

From: Frakes, Sandie

Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 9:54 AM
To: Agenda Alerts

Subject: FW: NO WAY TO GRACEY!

From: Cheri Lawell <clawell2000@yahoo.com>
Sent: Saturday, June 12, 2021 10:45 AM

To: CITY COUNCIL <city.council@surfcity-hb.org>
Subject: NO WAY TO GRACEY!

Sent from my iPhone




